
   

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 

23RD OCTOBER 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Well done to all our students who have made it through the first half term positively and smiling  :) 
 
In today’s bulletin, I am writing to announce a major new initiative we are putting in place to link our rewards 
system with our whole school ecology and sustainability drive. 
 
As parents are aware, we email home the number of merits your children earn each week so that you are able to 
have positive and encouraging conversations with your children about school. 
 
We try to incentivise the importance of merits with the student body by attaching a nominal value to each merit 
earned.  In previous years, a certain amount of merits could be exchanged for educational equipment, money off 
Prom tickets and a range of other incentives.  Additionally, students could donate the value of their merits 
towards a charity and most students chose this option, which generally resulted in charity donations of well over 
a thousand pounds each year. 
 
For the current academic year, we have decided to link our merit system with our ecology / sustainability 
drive.  For every 50 merits which students earn, a eucalyptus tree will be planted at our sister school in 
Uganda.  We anticipate over 300,000 merits will be earned across the year and this will fund the planting of 
6,000 eucalyptus trees.  This provides a real incentive for students to work hard to earn merits and to feel really 
proud of the amount of trees they can personally contribute towards planting. 
 
This strategy will also further convey to students, the importance of living more sustainable lives and how we 
can use our influence to affect positive change for our planet. 
 
Please do encourage your own children to keep earning merits which will help keep planting trees! 
 
Steve Mulcahy 
Headteacher 
 

Dates for your diary 
 
OCTOBER 
Friday 23rd  

Wear it PINK for Breast Cancer 
Now 
 
Monday 26th -  Friday 30th 
HALF TERM BREAK 
 
Wednesday 11th 
Remembrance Day 
Friday 13th  

BBC Children in Need 

NOVEMBER 
From Tuesday 24th 
Every Tuesday and Friday in 
November and December Year 11 
Careers Interviews with Careers 4 U 
 

DECEMBER 
Tuesday 1st 
Year 11 Drama Dress Rehearsals 
Tuesday 8th / Wednesday 9th 
Business Studies Assessments 
Friday 18th 
Last day of Term 
 
 

Monday 21st -  Friday 1st January 
CHRISTMAS BREAK 
 

JANUARY 

Monday 4th January 
1st day of Spring Term 
Monday 4th  -  Friday 22nd 
Year 11 Pre Public exams 

Monday 4th  -  Friday 15th 
Year 9 Progress Reviews 
Thursday 21st 
Year 10 Parents Evening 
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 RLS Virtual Open Evening Now LIVE! 
 
If you know any Year 6 students who are currently 
deciding on their choice of secondary school, please 
could you direct them to our virtual open evening 
microsite at www.voe.richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk? 
We are sure some of our parents and students will also 
enjoy having a ‘look’ around the map and trying to 
spot themselves in lessons! Thank you to all of the staff 
and students who welcomed us into their lessons and 
supported us in such an amazing, creative, enthusiastic 
way despite the challenging current conditions.  
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 Wear it Pink for  
Breast Cancer Now! 
 

T hank you Richard Lander, we 
have seen a supreme effort by 
both students and staff today in 
school as we  have all taken part 
in #wearitpink for Breast Cancer 
Now! There have been some truly 
magnificent outfits but whether 
you have worn one pink sock, or 
dyed your hair a wonderful shade 
of rose, to set off a spectacular 
outfit of a pink tutu and a feather 
bower, you have all contributed to 
vital research, specialist nursing 
and support groups. 
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 Wear it Pink for  
Breast Cancer Now! 
 
Mrs Astle’s sharing of her own story of her battle with breast cancer last 
year really inspired us all to make the extra effort, even after a new 
academic year full of change and challenges!  
 
Extra thanks to Miss Ancell, Year 11 Food students and DT Food staff who 
baked cakes and decorated them with pink icing and marshmallows and 
delivered them to the department bases to 
raise a few extra pennies.  
 
We will update you on the grand total of 
funds raised after half term.  
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 Year 7 Learning About Cells 
 
7L1 were given the homework task to either make a model or 
poster of a cell. Ms Datson was extremely impressed with the 
quality of the work produced. The class made models of plant and 
animal cells, blood vessels showing the different blood cells and 
even an explanation in model form of sickle cell. The posters are 
bright and colourful and some contain a fabulous amount of 
information. Congratulations to all, there were many merits and 
celebration postcards issued. 
Spot the ingenious model that doesn’t match the homework 
criteria but is very topical!               Ms Datson - Science Teacher 
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 Richard Lander School Staying Healthy! 

Mr Bridger is inviting us to consider adopting these 9 daily habits 

which will enhance our lives. 

Year 7 have already made a fabulous start on no. 4! 

 

Fruit Salads at Home 

Year 7 students were set the task of making a fruit salad at home.  
This was to test their chopping skills, selection of fruits and 
hygienic practices.  As you can see students produced some 
amazing results.  Well done Year 7 – a great start.   
 
Miss Ancell 
Head of DT Food 
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 Update from the Art Department 
 

Young Person’s art prize 

Well done to Otis and Marlie in Year 8 and Chiara in 
Year 10 who are some  of our winners from the Young 
Person’s art prize. They received their prizes this week 
from the Newlyn Gallery. Congratulations! 
 

Photography Competition  
We launched a Photography competition on the theme 
of ‘ Community ‘ in school recently and we are really 
looking forward to seeing some creative entries . The 
deadline is the 13th November and entries need to be 
emailed to: 
creativearts@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk .  
All students are invited to enter and can submit up to 
three photographs by this date. 
 

Artist of the Month  
Artist of the month is Amber Heayn in Year 10, who 
has made a fantastic start to the GCSE Art course and 
has some wonderful detailed work in her sketchbook. 

Well done Amber . 
 
Please could KS3 students be reminded that they need 
to bring the following items to every Art lesson so that 
we can avoid having to loan and clean equipment as 
much as possible. This is greatly appreciated.  
An HB pencil  
A black pen 
A red pen  
A ruler  
A gluestick  
A selection of coloured pencils  
A pencil sharpener  
A rubber  
 
KS4 students studying Art should be bringing their art 
pack to every lesson.  
 
GCSE Photography students need to bring pens, glue 
sticks, leads or SD card and card readers to every 
lesson. Again this helps reduce the loaning and 
cleaning of equipment at this time. 
 
Mrs N Dalby - Head of Art 

mailto:creativearts@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
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 Careers and Work Experience Update 
 
TRURO COLLEGE—IB 
 
The International Baccalaureate Diploma programme is 
a two-year course offered at Truro College which 
students may consider as an excellent alternative to A 
Levels. It will be attractive to academically able 
students who have enjoyed studying a range of 
subjects at GCSE and want to continue doing so at an 
advanced level. The IB is not just for an academic ‘elite’ 
however; we have students who have a range of GCSE 
profiles but who all enjoy the breadth of study and 
flexibility which the IB can offer. 
 
The International Baccalaureate diploma is an 
internationally recognised university entry qualification 
which is offered in more than 140 countries 
throughout the world. It is fully recognised by all UK 
universities. There is an increasing number of providers 
in Great Britain and Truro College is the only provider 
to offer this programme in Cornwall. The IB 
programme at Truro College is one of the biggest and 
most successful in the UK. 
This link will take you to a PowerPoint that I have 
recorded, in lieu of being able to offer a talk in person 
this year, due to Covid-19 restrictions: 
https://bit.ly/2TtbWN7 

WORK EXPERIENCE 2021 
 
Unfortunately, due to current Covid conditions we are 
unable to facilitate Work Experience for our Year 10 
students this academic year (2021).  
 
We are still hoping that we will be able to look at a 
virtual work experience program for the week that 
work experience would have taken place -(12th – 16th 
July). 
We are hoping to facilitate a Health & Safety workshop 
for students before this event as this is an important 
part of being in a work placement, this will also 
support students going on to get summer jobs. 
Any queries please do not hesitate to get in contact – 
ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk  
 

BOARD OF FAME  
 
We, in the Careers and Work Experience department 
would like to put together a ‘Board of Fame!’ 
We are looking for Ex Richard Lander students that 
have gone on to achieve the job of their dreams!!! 
All that is needed in the first instance is an email to 
ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk with some 
information of who you are and what you are now 
doing. We are looking to inspire are students and to 
show them that they can achieve their dreams!!! 

https://bit.ly/2TtbWN7
mailto:ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
mailto:ngrenfell@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk
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 Opportunities During 
the Half Term Break  
 
Porthpean Outdoor Education 
Centre, St Austell, are offering the 
following activities over half term: 
Camp Craft - 23rd October (9.30am-
4pm) - £45 Adult | £35 Child 
(Minimum age 8yrs) 
Fireside Tools – 24th October 
(9.30am-4pm) - £45 Adult | £35 
Child (Minimum age 8yrs) 
NICAS Level 1 - 27th, 28th, 29th 
October (9am – 12.30pm) - £67.50 
per person (Minimum age 7yrs) 
Canoe Bushcraft Adventure – 31st 
October & 1st November - £175 per 
person (Minimum age 14yrs) 
 
For further information and/or to 
book please contact Porthpean on 
01726 72901 or email 
porthpean@cornwall.gov.uk. 

Local Businesses 
offering Free School 
Meals 
The following local businesses are 
kindly offering meal packs to those 
in need.  
The Refill Store,  Truro & 
Goonhavern 
(the_refillstore)     
 Email:   refill@hotmail.com 
Or call   07885 465109 

Truro- Cafe CHAOS 
Cafe CHAOS is offering free lunch 
bags for children who would 
normally have free meals. The 
meals can be accessed through 
their cafe Recovery College 
Cornwall. 
Castle Beach Café, Falmouth 
Cornwall- Kernow Asset 
Protection and Recovery 
Please visit Facebook for more 
information on these 2. 

mailto:porthpean@cornwall.gov.uk
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 Message from the School Business Manager  
 
COVID – Ventilation in Classrooms 
 
As the weather is getting cooler, the temperature in the school is also reducing and in some areas of the school 
where all the windows in a classroom are opened to increase the ventilation this is causing some discomfort to 
both staff and students.  
 
We have sought advice from the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) and the Chartered Institution for Building 
Services Engineers (CISBE) to ensure that our advice to staff minimises the risks of airborne transmission of 
COVID.   
 
In the colder, winter months we have directed staff that not ALL of the windows in their classroom need to be 
open all the time.  They have been asked to open all the windows during the lesson change overs between 
bubbles to allow fresh air to blow through the room, but have been asked to close the majority of windows 
(leaving just one or two open) when there is a class in the room.  This will maintain some fresh air circulation in 
the room.   
 
We are allowing the wearing of coats and school hoodies in classrooms during lessons if the temperature is 
uncomfortable.  Along with all of the other mitigations which we have put in place; cleaning of the desks 
between classes, frequent hand sanitising, mask wearing in communal areas, seating plans in the classrooms 
and 2m distancing from members of staff, these methods of maintaining ventilation, air movement and fresh 
air in the room will reduce the risks of airborne transmission of COVID.  
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Richard Lander School - A Covid Secure School  
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Tate Collective Producers Sessions at Tate St Ives 
 
A series of workshops for 15–25 year olds taking you 
behind the scenes at Tate St Ives 
This is a chance to become part of our group of young 
creatives at Tate St Ives. Working with artists and the Tate 
St Ives Young People’s Team you will create activities, 
installations and events for other young people and 
produce them as part of our Digital Studio this autumn. 
 
We don't expect you to have previous experience– all you 
need is a desire to get creative, experiment and 
collaborate. 
 
 
© Tate. Photo Kirstin Prisk 
 

Programme 
13 October: Guest Artist Session with Saelia Aparicio 
This session will feature Saelia Aparicio, artist in residence at Porthmeor Studios St Ives. Meet Saelia to chat about her work, 
how she became an artist and her residency in Cornwall. Find out about Tate Collective Producers and exciting opportunities 
that Tate St Ives offers young people. 
 
20 October: Guest Artist Session with Georgia Gendall 
This session will feature Georgia Gendall, creator of Forced Collaboration. The online platform matches artists’ practices and 
creates a space for cross disciplinary collaboration. Get creative and work with Georgia to make new collaborative artworks 
for our Digital Takeover. 

27 October: Virtual Exhibition Tour 
Take part in a behind the scenes virtual tour of our new exhibition Haegue Yang: Strange Attractors at Tate St Ives with 
Assistant Curator Giles Jackson. 
 
3 November: Planning Session 
This session will be an ideas and planning session for our Tate Collective Digital Takeover. What is our virtual toolkit? How do 
we engage audiences online and what platforms can we use? 
 
10 November: Programming Session 
This will be a programming session for our Digital Takeover. Work with the Tate St Ives team to share your ideas and bring 
them to life. 
 
16 November: Skills Session 
Skills-based session gearing up for our Digital Takeover. Whether it’s an online workshop, talk or Instagram Story, you’ll be 
running it on the day with the Young People’s team and your ideas will be on show. We’ll be brushing up on technical skills 
and how to work with audiences. 
 
21 November: Tate Collective Digital Takeover 
This will be the day that the Tate Collective Digital Takeover goes live 
 
About Tate Collective Producers 

Our Tate Collective Producers Team are the young people’s group at Tate St Ives, who meet up regularly to work alongside 
artists, create art, devise workshops, social events and exhibitions at the gallery as part of Tate Collective. 
Tate Collective Producers, Tate St Ives is open to young people aged 15-25 in Cornwall. Due to expected demand, and our 
need to limit numbers so everyone gets a good experience from the sessions, please contact us in good time to reserve 
your place. 

https://www.tate.org.uk/visit/tate-st-ives
https://saelito.com/
https://www.bsjwtrust.co.uk/artists/saelia-aparicio/
https://georgiagendall.co.uk/
https://forcedcollaboration.org/
https://www.tate.org.uk/whats-on/tate-st-ives/exhibition/haegue-yang-strange-attractors

